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Dear Pastor and Praying Friends in the ministry, 
We greet you from the beautiful Mudon, Mon State. We have been praying for you and
for all the ministries being carried out at the church.
“...ye stand fast in one spirit, with one mind striving together for the faith of the
gospel; ...” Phil 1:27 

We have now been in Mudon for almost two
months. God has given me another opportunity to
witness to a Mon family. That family—Daw Aye
Than, her son, and her mother-in-law—had never
heard the gospel and were willing to learn more
about Christ. A week later, Daw Aye Than invited
her daughter and the neighborhood children to our
home. Once again, God opened the door to share
the gospel with them. Please continue to pray for
their spiritual growth. We are holding church
services in secret, being careful not to draw
attention from those around us. Please continue to
pray that we can carry on without facing problems
or interference.

Here is a friend of mine and his wife.
They’re The davis family. They have
been such a blessing to my wife and
me since we moved to the mission
field here in Mudon. They visited our
home and spent time with us, and it
was truly encouraging and wonderful.
Yes, we absolutely need fellowship
time!

Since there’s only 2-4 hours of limited electric power each day in
Mudon we’ve been praying for a battery and inverter. God
answered our prayer. He exactly provided what we need. We’re
grateful for that and praise the Lord. God is good. 

Please continue to pray for strength, and open doors as we
serve here in the midst of Mon people.

Sending Church : Bethany Baptist Church, Yangon, Myanmar


